NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

ON BRIDGE REPLACEMENT IN Nodway COUNTY
Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that the Missouri Highway and Transportation Commission is planning to replace the bridge on Route Y over Jenkins Creek, near Graham, in Nodaway County, Missouri

.


This project involves removing and replacing the existing bridge, grading of a new roadway, pavement, and the addition of new guardrail.  Acquisition of new right-of-way will be required for this project.  Existing utility lines will be affected on this project.


Construction on the new bridge will begin in the spring of 2006.  The construction time will be approximately 6 months while the new bridge and roadway are constructed.

Route Y will be closed to through traffic in the vicinity of the bridge with a detour provided for the duration of the construction.  Property owners, within the project limits, will have access to the project area to gain access into their properties.  The proposed detour is as follows:




Route Y north to Route A (Near Graham), then east on Route A to 




Route H, then south on Route H to Route Y.


Maps, plans, and other detail information prepared by the Missouri Department of Transportation, or interested agency, will be available for public inspection and copying at the office of the District Engineer of the Missouri Department of Transportation, 3602 North Belt Highway, St. Joseph, MO 64502-0287. 
 Any person affected by this project may request that a public hearing be held in regard to this proposed improvement.  Requests for a public hearing shall be in writing and must be submitted to the District Engineer at P.O. Box 287, St. Joseph, Mo. 64502-0287, before March 12, 2004.

MISSOURI HIGHWAY AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

BY:  Beth Wright, P.E. 

        District Engineer
